April 10, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # D.1 (FY) 2023-2024

\\Ilv;:ler:;: Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerned | Total Date
5 1 0 6
Written Jill Flanzraich jillflanz@gmail.com 702-498-5455 255 North Sierra Street #804. Reno, NV 89501 1 Thursday 04/05/2024, 6:44 PM
Written Trish Bullentini Martin Iron Works Inc. Ward 3 trish@martinrionworks.net 775-329-8631 530 E 4th Street Reno NV 89512 1 Friday 04/06/2024, 2:44 PM
Written Dr. Nancy Lee Cecil Ward 5 booklady@csus.edu 255 N Sierra St Reno, NV 89501 1 Friday 04/06/2024, 2:11 PM
Voicemail |Matt Clark 530-604-1223 1 Thursday 04/04/2024, 2:47 PM
Written Brandi Smith brandiavsmith@gmail.com 255 N Sierra St Reno, NV 89501 1 Monday 04/08/2024 2:50 PM
Written Eric Lerude ewlerude@gmail.com 255 N. Sierra Street # 1718 Reno NV 89501 1 Tuesday 04/09/2024, 9:20 AM
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4/9/24, 12:43 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

In Support of Agenda Item D.1. -- 4/10/24 Reno City Council Meeting

Eric Lerude <ewlerude@gmail.com>
Tue 4/9/2024 9:20 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear City Council,

In your budget for your next fiscal year, please plan to increase funding in order for there to be an increased
presence of Reno Police Officers and Code Enforcement Officers in downtown Reno.

Reno is a 24/7 entertainment town. There should be 24/7 presence by RPD and Code Enforcement in order to
address enforcement issues and enhance safety and security in the downtown area to make sure the area is
safe for all: business owners and their employees and their patrons, visitors from outside of downtown, and
downtown residents.

Regarding RPD, how about providing funding for the “bar car"? How about providing funding for walking
patrols? Regarding Code Enforcement, how about providing funding to support an additional Code
Enforcement Officer?

The more RPD and Code Enforcement are present, the less likely negative activity will occur such as fights,
shootings, public drunkenness, yelling, screaming, persons racing about in their cars and motorcycles and
revving their engines, and other disorderly and dangerous conduct.

Saying that RPD and Code Enforcement do not have the personnel and resources is so unfortunate. And
without sufficient resources, the results could be detrimental to more businesses operating in downtown
Reno and more residents living in downtown Reno.

Please act now to make downtown Reno better for the long term. Every great city should have a great
downtown (I did not create that line, only repeating it here). Many good things are happening in downtown
Reno but more has to happen to make things even better.

Thank you for your time and consideration, and for your service to the City of Reno.

Eric Lerude

Downtown Reno resident

255 N. Sierra Street #1718

Reno, NV 89501

Downtown Reno Partnership Board Member representing residents
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